Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection: Correspondence, Office of: Records, 1981-1989

Series: I: RESPONSE TO PUBLIC FORM LETTERS SIGNED

BY ANNE V. HIGGINS

Folder Title: YA-72 – Chapter I Program's 20th Anniversary

Box: 29

To see more digitized collections visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digitized-textual-material

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Inventories, visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/white-house-inventories

Contact a reference archivist at: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/research-support/citation-guide

National Archives Catalogue: https://catalog.archives.gov/

Last Updated: 01/10/2025

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 12, 1987 (XXXY72)

Dear Mr. Ortega:

On behalf of President Reagan, I want to thank you for your messages. The President was delighted to receive your letters telling him how much you appreciate the Chapter I activities at your school and how you are celebrating the program's 20th anniversary.

You can be proud of the time, effort, and energy you have put into your studies this year. Keep up the good work! The skills you're mastering now will help you prepare for a vital role in our nation's future.

Along with the enclosed photograph, I'm happy to send the President's best wishes.

Sincerely,

Anne Higgins Special Assistant to the President and Director of Correspondence

(1/12/87)

Mr. Michael A. Ortega Evening Supervisor Correspondence Analysis Section Room 60 Old Executive Office Building Washington, DC 20500

Enclosure: Photograph of the President with signature

AVHY-72 (Reinstate)?

RE: Chapter I Program's 20th Anniversary

Enel: Photograph of the President.

AVHY72.870108

On behalf of President Reagan, I want to thank you for your messages. The President was delighted to receive your letters telling him how much you appreciate the Chapter I activities at your school and how you are celebrating the program's 20th anniversary.

You can be proud of the time, effort, and energy you have put into your studies this year. Keep up the good work!

The skills you're mastering now will help you prepare for a vital role in our Nation's future.

Along with the enclosed photograph, I'm happy to send the President's best wishes.